STRIVING FOR EXCELLENCE-
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WITH GOD

THIS HALF TERM WE ARE FOCUSING ON THE CHRISTIAN VALUE OF FRIENDSHIP
SUMMER 2019 HEADTEACHER’S NEWSLETTER

INTRODUCTION
You will shortly receive a Home/School Topic Letter from your child’s teacher, outlining work to be covered this half term. Please take the opportunity to discuss this with your child. You will find additional information on the class blog page on the school website.
SAD NEWS

The news that our friend, and vice chair of governors, Mr Evitts, had passed away was a very sad start to the summer term. We are very thankful for everything he did for our school and we will miss him very much. We keep Mr Evitts and his family in our thoughts and prayers. 
STAFFING

Mrs Blower will leave to start her maternity leave on 14th June. For the remainder of the summer term Y3 will be taught by Mr Halstead.
ATTENDANCE

As you know, our target is 96% and over the past year, attendance has been close to the target. The level for the spring term was 
95.8% and for the school year since September, 96.4%. This is really encouraging, let’s keep it up!
EDUCATIONAL VISITS

Many of our classes will be going on educational visits during the summer term. Individual teachers will send out dates and details of these. Dates already confirmed are;
Nursery: Blackpool Zoo 9th July

Reception: Imagine That, Liverpool 12th June

Years 1 & 2; Imagine That, Liverpool 3rd July

Year 3: Brockholes in the Lake District on 22nd May

Year 4: (Rainbows and Sunshines): Knowsley Safari park on 10th May

Year 5: Manchester United 1st July 

Year 6: Lledr Hall 10th -14th June

MUSIC WEEK

We are having a focus on the ‘History of Music’ during the week commencing 20th May. This will culminate in a ‘Eurovision Song Contest’ on 24th May. Watch this space! I am aware that we have some talented musicians amongst our parents/carers- if you would like to contribute in any way to music week, please let us know via the school office. 
SUMMER FAIR
This year’s Summer Fair will be on Saturday 22nd June. Later in the term, the staff will be sending out further details, and I know you will support us with your contributions. If any parents/carers are able to offer help at the fair, please speak to Mrs Shepley in the school office.
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Family Worship
Families are welcome to attend the worship led by children- see below.
	10th May
	Year 3

	14th June
	Year 2

	21st June
	Y6 pupil led

	27th June
	Year 1

	5th July
	Reception Class


Important dates for your diary.

· The school health advisor, Julie Hood, will visit Y1 on the 14th June to begin a series of healthy cookery sessions.
· The annual Worsley Sports Competition will be held on 21st May after school at Cleveleys Track in Winton.
· We break up for half term on 24th May and return on Wednesday 5th June.
· On 21st June there will be a non-uniform day to collect goods for the summer fair eg; tombola items.
· Y2 are having a special ‘Dino Dig’ on 20th June, paid for from school fund. This follows on from the highly successful Egyptian experience, Y3 were treated to from Clever Cogs Learning.
· There will be a meeting for parents/carers of next year’s Reception Class children on 2nd July at 2.30pm.
· There will be a meeting for parents/carers of the new Nursery intake on 20th June at 6pm.
· There will be a special leavers’ production in the evening of 17th July. This will involve the Y6 pupils who are moving on to high school. 
· Moving Up Morning will be on the 23rd July.
· The annual talent show is on the 23rd July.
· Summer sport’s days are planned for the following days (weather permitting!)

· 15th July: Key stage 2
· 16th July: EYFS
· 18th July: Key stage 1
P.E. KITS.

Please ensure your child has their PE kit in school at all times, as there will be many outdoor sporting activities taking place this term.

End of Year Assessments

All Y6 children will be undertaking end of key stage assessments during the week beginning 13th May. Other classes will also be taking assessment during May. It is imperative that no pupils are absent during these weeks and all absences should be kept to a minimum. 

Year 2 pupils will be assessed using a variety of teacher assessments during May, and the final levels will be reported to parents as part of the annual report.

Annual Reports
You will receive a detailed report from your child’s class teacher on Friday 5th July. Parents of Y6 children will be given KS2 SATs results as soon as they are available.
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Extra Curricular Activities 

I include a list of the activities available this term, but individual members of staff will send out further details.

Summer Term Clubs

Monday

Knitting Club- Mrs Henshaw
Athletics Club- Premier Sports (Years 5 & 6)
Tuesday
Dance Club (Years 3 & 4)
Wednesday 
Netball- KS2- Miss Wynn and Mrs Newton 

Science- Mr Halstead (Year 4)
Thursday
School Council- Mrs Lysons
Worsley Sports Athletics (lunchtime)
Friday

Homework Club- Miss Jackson
And Finally.
As you can see, your children are in for a busy and exciting time at school this summer. I look forward to seeing many of you at the events we have organised. Thankyou for the support you continue to give your children at St Andrew’s, it is very much appreciated by all the staff.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs. A. Barker
Headteacher

PAGE  
4

